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Spoken 
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Casual, Come as you are 
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Blended 
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Congregation 

Sunday, January 29 
immediately 
following the 

11:00 a.m. worship 
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Reflected Light 

  
What has been your most difficult Christmas and New 
Yearôs?  Some might point to the death of a loved one around 
this time of year. Some might talk about a time out of work or 
enduring financial hardship. Others might talk about a first 
year after a breakup from a significant loved one or spouse. I 
am always mindful during this joyful season that some wrestle 
with more pain than joy. For those of you experiencing pain 
this year, know that there is at least one person on the planet 
praying for you. 
 
You may ask me the same question. PT, what was your most 
difficult Christmas? I have to admit that I have lived a pretty 
charmed life. I have not had anyone close to me die, nor have 
I lost a job or friend this time of year. My most difficult 
Christmas was in Tacoma, WA (30 miles south of Seattle).  After this last weekôs sub-zero temperatures, you 
might think that that warmer weather sounds wonderful. I am sure that some pine to be someplace where it stays 
above freezing all year long. Tacoma was not for me. It wasnôt the rain.  It wasnôt the clouds. It wasnôt even the 
Brown/non-White Christmas. It was the darkness.  
 
I have never lived in a darker place. It didnôt start to get light till about 8:30-9:00 a.m.  And it got dark about 3:30 
p.m.  During one stretch, we went nearly 2 months without seeing sunlight, starlight or moonlight. To make mat-
ters worse, there was no snow. I know for those of you already tired of shoveling, no snow sounds wonderful. I 
would counter that it is the snow that makes even the darkest nights bright. Snow can make even the darkest and 
coldest night seem lighter and brighter by reflecting whatever light is in the nighttime air, even on cloudy  nights. 
 
The winter snow has always been a metaphor and a reminder of what Christmas is all about; neither we, nor snow, 
are the source of light. We, like snow, can only reflect light. We, like snow, can help others find their way even in 
the darkest times. We, like snow, can even provide a place of warmth if we are joined together by the grand archi-
tect. (see igloos and snow caves) 
 
So I implore you my brothers and sisters, reflect Godôs light. Too many of our friends live in some sort of darkness 
this time of year. 
  
Godôs word says, ñThere was a man sent from God, whose name was John. He came as a witness to testify to the 
light, so that all might believe through him. He himself was not the light, but he came to testify to the light. The 
true light, which enlightens everyone, was coming into the world.ò (John 1:6-9) 
 
Reflect Godôs light, so others may see your good works and give glory to your Father in heaven.ò (Matthew 5:16 
with my adaptations) 

 
D±aI±bΣ  
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GREETINGS FROM PASTOR KRAL 

 

As you read this letter, my husband, Larry and I will be driving to Rotonda West, FL to relax a bit and to visit my sick 
sister and brother-in-law. I canôt tell you how much I appreciate this leave of absence and your support!  I will miss 
you (REALLY) and be back for the January 29th Annual Congregational Meeting; and then be back full-time on Feb. 
5th. 
 

In past letters, I have shared my goals and your approval for me to reduce hours to working part-time, beginning Sep-
tember, 2017; leading toward retirement within the next few years. Logistically that will probably look like me taking 
off Mondays & Fridays and every other weekend.  
 

The Re-Staffing Task Force has been busy at work figuring out how we ñrollò now and re-imagine the needs and focus 
during this hopefully ñhealthyò period of transition. The task force is looking at pastoral care & worship coverage, as 
well as growth areas for children, youth and family ministry. My prayer is that worship, family and service remain and 
grow strong for the future.  
 

More details will follow and be discussed at the Congregational Annual Meeting on January 29th, but until then, feel 
free to speak with staff; Aaron Shoppa & Pastor Tim. 
 

May God continue to bless you and keep you, make His face shine on you, and be gracious to you and give you peace.  
    
In Christ, Pastor Kral 

TAKING TIME AT THE TIVOLI? 

On Dec. 13th Aaron Shoppa, our Director of Youth and Family Ministries, and I met with the owner and manager of 
the Tivoli Hotel.  Gloria Dei has assisted people through the Good Samaritan fund, with emergencies; including occa-
sional housing, for a couple of people at the hotel. Many of you may not be aware of the fact that the Tivoli Hotel is 
home to 50-60 low-income housing guests. It is affordable, in a good location with transportation is close by. About 
80%+ of the population is low income +/or disabled. Guests have a small room with a bathroom and shower. Many 
share the hotelôs community microwave and rent refrigerator space. 
 

After our 2016 mission trip to San Diego we have been actively engaged and committed to working with those less 
fortunate; especially the needy and/or homeless. What an opportunity we have to help those less fortunate in our own 
community; in fact, within walking distance to our church! 
During our meeting, Aaron and I heard stories about the owners care and commitment to low income housing and 
their compassion in keeping tenants safe and cared for. We heard stories about many folks who have lived at the Tivoli 
for many years. One gentleman in particular, who recently passed away, had lived at the hotel for 43 years. 
  
Aaron and I saw a need & opportunity before our very eyes. What if Gloria Dei could provide a  free nutritious meal 
to the Tivoli Hotel guests, starting once a month and possibly moving to a weekly schedule? 
 

The owner and manager, suggested Wednesdays, beginning possibly in February as a starting date. 
Aaron will begin work coordinating for this new and exciting ministry together with our Hands @ Work Co-
coordinator, JoEllen Mauer .  In addition, would the Wed. Night Supper Teams be willing to grow their ministry in 
providing outreach to a population in need? These are questions to pray about. Together may we live out the Gospel of 
Matthew 25:35, ñFor I was hungry and you gave me something to eat, I was thirsty and you gave me something to 
drink, and I was a stranger and you invited me inéò 
 

More details will follow, but feel free to contact Aaron  or JoEllen if you have time to serve (Weds. 5-7pm) and a pas-
sion for this type of ministry.   
             
In Christ, Pastor Kral 
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Theology on Tap meets 

Saturday, January 28, 6:00 pm   
at Tracyôs Tavern 
401 55th Street, Clarendon Hills 
We continue to partner with Rev. Craig Felde of Christ Lutheran Church, Clarendon Hills. We hope you will 
join us for an atmosphere of good Christian conversation and fellowship, with Tracyôs great food and drinks 
to match. Hope to see you there! No RSVP required. 

Thank you to those who offered their talents in special musical offerings during the months of November 
and December, including our Christmas worship services: Wayne Bormann, Dave Gushi, Beth Hagen, Chris-
tina Konieczka, Matthew Lupescu, Sarah Lupescu, Liam Neustadt, Patrick Neustadt, Cheryl Rohloff, Sue 
Scharping, Alex Spang, and Paul Spang.  Your music greatly enhanced our worship! 

PUB CHURCH OPENS SECOND SITE! 

Have you heard? Sojourners Pub Church is opening a second site at Beer House in York-
town Mall, Lombard!  They debut on Sunday, January 15th, 12:30 pm.  They will        
continue to meet monthly at Tracyôs Tavern in Clarendon Hills, this month on Sunday, 
January 22nd, 12:30 pm.  Pub Church is a great opportunity to worship God in a casual 
setting. Led by Rev. Craig Felde, Pub Church is an Affiliated Ministry of Christ Lutheran 
Church, Clarendon Hills, and offers a casual form of worship in a welcoming, informal  
atmosphere. Come see what all the talk is about! Check out their new website: 

www.sojopubchurch.com . 
 

PIANO to be GIVEN AWAY: 
 

With the closing of Hendricks Pianos on Maple Avenue due to retirement, Gloria Dei has purchased a refur-
bished oak console piano for the lounge with money from our memorial and special gifts fund for a very rea-
sonable price.  ñRefurbishedò means that all parts are gone over and tested and if the piano does not hold a 
tuning, it is not put out for sale.  Hendricksô used pianos are in excellent condition.  Sue Scharping and Betsy 
Waldon went over and tested just about every piano on the floor. 
 
With the purchase of this refurbished piano, the current piano in the lounge will be moved to Fellowship Hall 
and we are ready to give away our Fellowship Hall upright piano which plays, but does not have the best ac-
tion or sound.  It is a great piano for a beginning young student who is ñtesting the watersò on the instru-
ment. The piano is currently used for activities in Fellowship Hall at various times.  All Gloria Dei members 
are eligible for this give-away.  If you are interested, please try out the piano first, and then submit your name 
to the church office. We will have a lottery drawing January 15.  The recipient will have to arrange for mov-
ing at their own expense and risk.  (Most pianos need to be tuned after being moved.)   
 
We are thankful for the opportunity to receive a well-conditioned piano that will serve us well for the many 
musical activities that occur in the lounge, and especially thank the Church Council for granting our request.  
ï Sue Scharping and Betsy Waldon   

http://www.sojopubchurch.com
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Contact Information: Aaron Shoppa, Director of Youth & Family Ministries ï aaron.shoppa@gloriadeichurch.org / phone x105 

And Weôre Back! 
High School Group meets again starting Wednesday, January 4 at 7:00PM. Sunday School and Confirmation 
will begin again on Sunday, January 8 at 10:05AM. Itôs not too late to join any of these programs that focus 
on faith formation for these age groups. Contact Aaron for information about how to get involved as an adult 
mentor or how to get your child started.  
 
 
Youth-led Worship 
Join us for worship on February 4th/5th as our students take the lead in sharing the message and launching 
some new exciting ministries. Come and hear the shortest Temple Talk ever as our students launch a ñbags 
programò that is built for the commuter (or anyone really) to better communicate for our sisters and brothers 
living on the street that you may encounter each day. We will also be sharing about our next mission trip, 
premiering a video project our students have been working on, and be asking for your help with the annual 
Souper Bowl of Caring.  
 
 
Souper Bowl of Caring 
Each year, youth from churches around the country gather within their congregation with soup pot in hand, 
helping to fill local food pantries on a day when many gather to eat and celebrate around the television for the 
final football game of the season. Please consider bringing a non-perishable food item or dropping some 
change or money in one of soup buckets. Its a fun way to see which team our congregation is rooting for, and 
helps get food to people who need it the most.  
 
 
Confirmation 3G Project 
8th grade Confirmation students, remember that your 3G Faith Project is due in February! This activity has 
the students interviewing godparents, grandparents, ñgreatò parents, and other family and friends present on 
the day of their baptism, talking about that special day and the faith journey each person has taken since. For 
more details check out the Confirmation website under the ñformsò tab titled ñ8th Grade Confirmation Infor-
mation.ò 
 
 
Youth and Family Ministry Teams 
Are you interested in helping to make our ministries with young people all the more exciting and fulfilling? 
Consider joining one of two ministry teams. Our Youth Ministry Team helps make decisions relating to stu-
dents in 5th-8th grade and high school, while our Family Ministry Team focuses on events and Sunday morn-
ing education for our younger children and their families. Contact Aaron if you are interested in being a part 
of either ministry team.
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PICTORIAL DIRECTORY  
 
Happy New Year! 

We have a date in January to take your picture by Lifetouch Portraits for our 
Church Directory! Please sign up when you come to church on Saturday or 
Sunday at the Welcome Desk!  You may also sign up on our website. 

Mark your calendar..... 

Wednesday, January 18th. 

Appointments available from 2:00-9:00 pm! 

Blessing this New Year! 

The WelcomING Team 

 

January Christian Action Project  
 

The University of Chicago Pediatric Department serves many of the cityôs poorest chil-
dren. Once their medical needs are met these children often return to their homes lacking 
basic clothing, supplies and the toys and books important to their development.  
To help families in this situation the Pediatric Department sends these items home with 
their patients. 
 
Currently the department is in need of childrenôs clothing, especially underwear, socks 
and onesies in sizes suitable for newborns through kindergarten. They are also in need of 
toys and books for children in the same age range. Please leave your generous donations 

in the WELCA bench 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

REFUGEE NEWS 
 

Did you meet the wonderful Syrian family we have been blessed to sponsor this year through Refugee One?  
Three of the mentors who have been visiting them over the last six months are members of the choir and the 
family wanted to hear them sing, so the parents and their children visited Gloria Dei on December 18 for the 
11:00 service. They heard the beautiful Christmas music and readings and took many photos and videos. 
There were lots of smiles! The young mother, Yassmin, expressed their gratitude for all of our help with the 
transition to their new home in America. Afterwards, they and many members of the congregation shared 
refreshments in the library. Thanks to everyone who helped with the planning and execution of their visit. 
They had a great time! 

 

SIMPLY 

 

GIVING C o n v e n i e n t 

Save yourself time and give electronically!

Phone 630-968-6231 
For more information 

or  

to enroll!  


